Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Rhiwabon Wrecsam LL14 6BT

Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Ruabon Wrexham LL14 6BT

Tel: (01978) 822392 e-mail: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk

www.ysgolrhiwabon.co.uk

Ffôn: (01978) 822392 e-bost: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk www.ysgolrhiwabon.co.uk

Ysgol Rhiwabon

Pennaeth - Melanie Ferron-Evans B.A.(Joint Hons) MSc. N.P.Q.H - Headteacher

5th June 2024

Dear Parent / Guardian

End of Year Trips Year 9

We are excited to inform you that we have booked end of year trips for the whole school on Friday 12th July. Year 9 will have the opportunity to visit Alderford Lake where they will participate in two water based activities (Aqua Park and Mega SUP – view activities online at www.alderford.com).

On the day students will require a packed lunch and a drink. If your child is entitled to free school meals and requires one from the school canteen, please indicate via ParentPay. Students can wear casual clothes which are comfortable, including appropriate footwear. Swimwear will be also be required and wetsuits will be provided at no extra cost. A waterproof coat is needed as well as suncream to cover all weather eventualities.

We will depart from school at 9.15am and return at approximately 3:30pm. Specific details about the trip, including recommended pocket money, will be provided closer to the date.

The total cost of the trip is £55.00. This covers two activities and transport for the day.

If you would like your child to participate please complete an initial payment of £27.50 by Friday 14th June and the remaining balance of £27.50 by Friday 28th June. You should make this payment and give consent via your child's ParentPay account only. Please also state on the consent form how your child will get home from school at the end of the trip as they will return later than the usual school finish time.

We reserve the right to refuse participation in the trip if there is a record of poor behaviour which affects the safe supervision of students away from the school site.

We are unable to accept any cash payments at the school office.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs M Ferron-Evans

Headteacher

G:\Admin\Admin 2023-2024\Trips\End of Year Trips 2024\Y9 Aqua Park 12.07.24 njr docx.docx

M. Temm. Esas.